

Date & Time:		March 14, 2022			7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilmen, John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Highway Superintendent, Greg Buckley; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins.  List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM. 

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for February 14, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to accept the Supervisor’s Report for February 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-27
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $171.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye


Resolution #22-28
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from B1990.4 Contingent to B8020.1 Planning Board Personnel Services in the amount of $700.00 to be used to compensate Planning Board Secretary.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk98233999]Resolution #22-29
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from B1990.4 Contingent to B3620.12 Safety Inspection Personal Service in the amount of $1,000.00 to be used to compensate part time Code Officer.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #22-30
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A688 Other Liabilities to A4089 Federal Aid (ARPA funds) in the amount of $6,400.00 for the purchase of Highway Department furnace.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk98246161]Resolution #22-31
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from A1110.4 Municipal Court Contractual to A1220.4 Supervisor Contractual in the amount of ($195.99).
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Old Business:
Supervisor Smith reported that Tim Steed should have the mapping completed by next week for the Lake Salubria water/sewer project.

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith reported they are waiting for proposals to be received relative to conducting a reevaluation of commercial properties.

Planning Board – James Hopkins gave the Planning Board’s report.  A Public Hearing will be scheduled for April 5, 2022 for the LP Corporation project as soon as a location for the hearing is secured.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  The warranty for the 2018 JD Grader is due to expire.  He recommended approving an extended warranty that will cover the grader until April 27, 2024 or 5000 hours at a cost of $13,204.00.
Resolution #22-32
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve the purchase of an extended warranty to cover the 2018 JD Grader at a cost of $13,204.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

The 2018 Dodge pickup has been at Simmons Rockwell for over ninety days waiting for a new transmission.  Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires will look into the Lemon Law to see if this qualifies.

Truck #9 2015 one-ton truck was involved in an accident March 12th.  Once insurance has assessed the damage the truck will be sent for repair and the bill sent to other motorist’s insurance company.

The Freeman Hollow Road Bridge project will begin in April.  They estimate the project to take six to seven weeks.  During that time there will be a detour using Peacock and Hutches Road.

Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard recommended Brian Knowles to fill the MEO1 position. 
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to discuss the MEO1 position in executive session.
 Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.  Supervisor Smith received a request from Steuben County Public Health requesting the Town of Bath schedule a free rabies clinic.

Attorney – The escrow agreement for LP Products has been prepared, signed and account set up.

Village of Bath – Trustee, Mark Bardeen introduced Karen Causer.  She will be the new village liaison for the Town of Bath.  Supervisor Smith asked how the building can be brought up to be ADA compliant as the NYS grant requires.  Ms. Causer will look into this matter.

Board Assignments:

Ronald Smith reported the 2022 Annual Regional Leadership Conference in Corning is March 31st.  If anyone is interested the registration form can be obtained at the Town Clerk’s office.   

William Glosick gave the Receiver of Taxes report.

John Lysyczyn reported that B&W Towing has received their certificate of occupancy.  A Public Hearing will be scheduled for April 5th for the LP Corporation project.  They hope to have all the approvals and paperwork done by June.  The turning lane for the Amazon project is out for bid.  The mapping for the Lake Salubria sewer project should be complete by next week.  The next step is to form a district.  The Town has applied for a grant for a water project.  The Town will be working with the Village of Bath and the Village of Savona for that project.  ARPA funds were used for a furnace at the Town Highway Barn and looking into ventilation and possibly an emergency generator for that location.  The Kanona Fire Department is also looking into using ARPA funds for ventilation and emergency generator.  We are also working on a sewer extension to Exit 39.  This report should be available for next month’s meeting.  The Family Community Health project is underway.  Kanona Fire Department served 350 dinners at their last event.  A letter of resignation has been received from Kenneth Wheaton, Planning Board member.
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to accept the letter of resignation with regret from Kenneth Wheaton.
  Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Hal Bailey reported that the Village of Savona has begun renovating the Village Hall.  They will hold their reorganizational/budget meeting April 4th.  Water rates for the Village of Savona will increase.

[bookmark: _Hlk98332697][bookmark: _Hlk95984656]      Resolution # 22-33
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk66361506]		Supervisor Smith			Aye
February 2022
[bookmark: _Hlk98332096]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			51			3			$13,997.00
March 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			52-75			4			$  13,927.30
B			16-22			3			$       912.92
DA			34-53			3			$  25,205.37
DB			36-53				3			$ 110,332.91
SF			4-5				3			$   66,166.00
SL-1			5-6				3			$        313.80
Total										$216,858.30
Grand Total							 	$ 230,855.30
Town Clerk, Rhonda Tobias requested approval for Trevor Parke to attend the NYSTCA conference in Albany April 24th to April 27th.  Along with many educational classes they will be offing a Notary class this year.
Resolution # 22-34
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve Trevor Parke’s request to attend the NYSTCA Conference in Albany April 24th to the 27th.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

      Resolution # 22-35
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve anyone who wishes to attend the 2022 Regional Leadership Conference in Corning March 31st.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Public Comments:
Kelly Fitzpatrick informed the board that the County is considering using ARPA funds to expand bus service and broadband.  Plans have been submitted for the new parking lot and construction should begin soon.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to enter into executive session to discuss the MEO1 position at 7:53pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to exit executive session at 8:10pm.  Passed unanimously

Resolution # 22-36
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to hire Brian Knowles to fill the MEO1 position. 
 Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:12pm.  Passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk
    





 






 








